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‘Being the best we can be, because with God all things are possible’ 

Dear Parents, 

We do hope that you enjoyed your half term and managed some time out and about despite 

the blustery, high winds and downpours! It has been lovely welcoming the children back to 

school and what an incredibly busy week we have all had. 

This week we have been finding out about Shrove Tuesday and Ash Wednesday as they mark 

the start of Lent. Reverend Morby will be visiting school on Monday to lead Worship to        

discuss more about the religious observance of Lent.  

Our school houses are represented by the Patron Saints of the countries that make up the 

United Kingdom. On Tuesday children were commemorating Saint David’s Day as the patron 

Saint of Wales  and learning some key facts about him.  

Commonwealth Games Mascot 

St. Lawrence staff and pupils were very excited to receive a visit from 

Perry, Birmingham’s Commonwealth Games official mascot. The energy 

from both the mascot and the children was infectious and our children 

even managed to have a little workout with Perry!  Birmingham 2022 will 

shine a light on this  vibrant corner of the Commonwealth and work to 

improve health and wellbeing; inspiring, engaging and connecting      

communities and athletes to realise their potential and live happier, 

healthier lives. The Commonwealth Games begins  28th July and will run 

until 8th August 2022.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebrating 25 years of World Book Day! 

Thank you to everyone for getting involved in our World Book day celebrations this year. This 

year the children enjoyed an afternoon of activities in their ‘family’ houses. It was absolutely 

marvellous seeing the children from each class working together (especially after being      

segregated so much with covid measures) and the older children supporting the younger     

pupils within their house. Children looked fantastic dressed as their favourite book             

characters and it was wonderful to see the array of different outfits on show. We were    

overwhelmed with the response for the ‘Book Scene’ competition and the hard work and 

effort that it has gone in to making them. We would very much like to keep some of them for 

our ‘Get carried Away by books’ display to showcase children’s love of books.  

https://www.birmingham2022.com/


 ‘Story Scene’ Competition 

I just wanted to share with you the wonderful creations that have been made by 

the children for World Book day. The task was to create a scene from their        

favourite book in a shoe box. The completed scenes were absolutely fabulous 

and we have created a display to showcase the efforts. It was so very difficult to 

choose winners as everyone was deserving but Mr and Mrs Brown who live in the village were 

the independent judges. The winners were; Niamh (Class 1), Ivy-Rose and Sophie (Class 3).  
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Ukraine Crisis  

Hearing the news of war can be scary and confusing for our children and it is important that 

we talk to them openly and honestly but in age appropriate manner. Teaching staff have been 

gauging the response from pupils and answering questions in a factual, reassuring manner. 

We haven’t  spoken to the children collectively at this time, as it wouldn’t be appropriate for 

our younger pupils. We understand that some parents have concerns about what we are     

discussing so please be reassured that we have only dealt with it in classes when questions 

have been raised.  

 

How can we help together? 

Should you wish to do your part in support of the ‘Ukraine Crisis’ 

the Polish Centre in  Shrewsbury are asking for items.  

The following items are needed: thermal clothes (new, all sizes, not 

worn), warm gloves, hats and socks, warm shoes, coloring books, 

crayons, toys, torches and batteries, calpol and paracetamol, 

dressings (bandages, plasters etc), sanitary products, nappies, 

toothbrushes and toothpaste, baby milk powder (new and            

unopened).  

If you would like to donate any items please bring them in to 

school by Friday 11th March and the items will be delivered by a 

member of school staff.  

 

 

 



  

 

 

AWARDS THIS WEEK GO TO…. 

 

St. Lawrence Values Award 

Our St. Lawrence Values Award is an award nominated by the pupils and teachers to 

reflect the school’s values represented in the ‘St. Lawrence Way’.  

This week Mrs Standish has awarded class 4 for their empathy and compassion 
shown in discussion about recent developments in Ukraine.  

 

Head Teacher Award 

Rosa  - for her fabulous art work on Bears. 

Class One 

Ewuradwoa—for working so hard in phonics. 

Class Two 

Baaba— for being a terrific role model. 

Evie  -  for her fantastic reading work. 

Class Three 

Faith  - for always following the St Lawrence way in all that she does. 

Kofi  -  for settling into Class 3 so well. 

Class Four 

Abigail – good input into all lessons in class . 

Daisy – improvement in handwriting.  

 

 

 

House point winners 

This week the winning house is St Andrew’s with a staggering 55 points. 

Well done to Daisy the House Captain and everyone who is a member of this house. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOUSE NAME POINTS THIS WEEK POINTS IN TOTAL 

St David 47 1255 

St Patrick 44 1258 

St Andrew 55 1575 

St George 52 1397 
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     Here is Lottie with her swimming award. 

    Well done for passing your level 4 Lottie! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5/6 Girls Football Telford Schools Tournament 

Yesterday, we were represented by 8 of our Year 5/6 Girls in a tournament run by the Telford and    
Wrekin Sports Partnership. I am immensely proud of the teamwork the girls showed during a rain 
soaked afternoon. Unfortunately, we did not qualify for the knockout stages, but the smiles and          
enjoyment on the faces of the children were the highlight of the afternoon. I am still not sure how we 
did not manage to score in our second group game (a 0-0 draw) as we hit the crossbar and post twice; 
including with the last kick of the game! 

The girls are continuing to apply themselves and excel as a team. 

Well done! 

Mr Al-Asmar and Mr Matthews. 
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All schools who enter will be showcased in a special Cash for Schools supplement that 
will appear in the Shropshire Star on Thursday, March 3, 2022, which will signal the 
start of the token collect campaign. 
  
All parents, children and teachers have to do is collect as many tokens as possible that 
will appear every day in the Shropshire Star from Thursday, March 3, 2022 to          

Saturday, April 2, 2022. 

 

£12,000 prize pot breakdown 
The best bit is that every school has an equal chance of winning. The prizes will be 
awarded based on the schools that have collected the most tokens per pupil from  
Reception to Year 6 – so smaller schools have the same chance as larger ones. 
  
For example, a small school with 50 pupils that collects 400 tokens would win when 
compared to a bigger school with 400 pupils that collects 800 tokens. 
  
Five schools with the most tokens collected per pupil will have the chance to walk 
away with a cash prize and win a share of the £12,000 prize pot. 
  
The first placed school with the most tokens collected per pupil will scoop a      

whooping £5,000, followed by £3,000 for second, £2,000 for third and then 
two £1,000 awards, which will be presented to the fourth and fifth place schools 

A L 

WIN A SHARE OF £12,000! 

Thousands of pounds up for grabs in our 
Cash for Schools competition. 

Cash For Schools 2022 

Let your family and neighbours know 

we have entered  Cash for Schools 

and collect as many tokens from the 

Shropshire Star as you can. 

Thank you for your support 


